Minutes from Walden Woods
Village Council meeting

May 17, 2011

Present: Barry Towers, Susan Atwater, Joe Sikora

Call to order: Barry called meeting to order ay 7:10pm

Approval of minutes

The minutes from the April meeting were approved.

Financial Report:
Barry indicated that actual expenses in 2011 are tracking closely to the  planned .budgets with no problems forecast.
Old Business
Review of required projects has been complete. The walk around produced a plethora of required projects including stone wall repair, crack sealing, walkway paver repair, and landscaping issues.

Russo Landscaping  is reviewing its snow removal damage and will initiate repairs as soon as possible. 

Russo Landscaping will review our 2010 plantings in late summer and initiate replacement thereafter.

Mulching is scheduled for completion by the end of May {if weather cooperates}.

Review and discussions continue on allocation of snow removal cost among Councils

New Business.
Barry outlined the upcoming changes to the Elite  management  team handling  Walden Woods. A new property manager and assistant will work out of the new East Windsor office. The team will be in place July 1.

Joe Sikora will chair a committee to assess erosion problems caused by faulty gutters and downspouts. Although the maintenance of these are unit owner responsibility ,faulty or clogged gutters and drains cause erosion problems of common areas and become a Council problem and expense.
The Board will prioritize the work to be done in 2011 covering stone wall, paver repair, and landscaping issues. As always budget constraints must be factored into th scope of work, affordable in any given year.

Faster posting of the Village meeting minutes was discussed and an agreement was reached  to  post        reviewed  minutes  that will be formally approved at the following Board meeting. This will accelerate the posting by one month. 
Homeowners Forum 
Peter DeBisshop volunteered to be the Village contact during Elite’s inspections of the Village. He will also assist the property manager in completing the required checklist

Warren John son supplied Joe Sikora with his data  and pictures on Village stone walls. This will help in  prioritizing  and  discussions with the stone mason.

Bob Ellis discussed a proposal for publishing a summary of the Village Board meetings. It was decided that the accelerated posting of the minutes should solve the problem.

Next Meeting 
Wednesday June 15, 2011 at 7:00pm

Adjournment:
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Sikora
